
Hi everyone and welcome to this edition of the newsletter. I hope you are all keeping
well and managing to stay as positive as possible during the current restrictions. As
you are aware we are trying to add some additional live lessons and social
connection opportunities across the school. We will continue this focus into next
week when the specialist teachers will also provide some additional live
opportunities. This will involve the specialist teachers providing their normal lessons
and also providing an additional, optional opportunity for students to connect with
these teachers and programs. 
We hope you and you children will enjoy this added opportunity

Monday – Library
Tuesday – Health and Physical Education
Wednesday – Science
Thursday – Mandarin
Friday – Art/Music

There have been some wonderful pieces of work being produced over the recent
weeks. Our students are truly amazing in their creative talents! Our art teaches have
provided some inspiring images in promoting students to think outside the square
and create some unique art pieces. 
Much the same in the work submitted in feedback to the library, PE, Mandarin,
music, and science programs. In particular, this week we celebrated science week.
Unfortunately, we were unable to celebrate this in our usual manner at school
however Mrs. MacDonald enjoyed highlighting the impact of science on our real and
virtual worlds. 
As a school we have an ongoing commitment to building the knowledge and capacity
of our students as budding scientists. This is through our commitment to the science
program and the STEM (Science Technology, Engineering and Mathematics)
program. Only this week I was encouraged to hear some reading experts express the
need for our society to embrace STEM. Our students will be the creators and
collaborators of tomorrow that will forge a new pathway for creation and design. The
majority of the future workforce will require these skills in creating innovation.
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I am so proud of our school in supporting this program for many years. We will continue this commitment and look to new
ways that we can extend and enhance our horizons in this field for our students.
As I have shared previously, over this time of remote learning we are so grateful of your support and the impact that you are
having on your children. As with all learning, there will be peaks and troughs of progress. Your children will have experienced
times of struggle and times when they thrive. This will continue over coming months, as with every year. 
Therefore, please be mindful that across our system students will not be adversely affected by the 2020 school year. 
We expect students to progress, grow and develop through this year and move into the next year level as expected. We will
continue to encourage and support each individual to reach their goals and their fullest potential regardless of the current
obstacles. As we do each and every day, we will continue to teach to the point of need as we collectively strive to reach the
heights!

.

In light of current restrictions and
the hopeful resumption of onsite learning in Term 4, School fees will be reviewed,
and any changes communicated once we gain further information after the 13th September. 
Camp fees were due on the 28th August and the proposed plan is that camps will still proceed in Term 4. 
Once we are made aware of the COVID restrictions for Term 4, relating to school camping programs, we will advise of the new
due date for the camp payment.  It is still possible for families to pay for camp in advance before this decision is made, and in the
event that camps do not go ahead, a credit will be applied to your family account for 2021. For families leaving W.H.P.S at the end
of 2020, refunds will be issued. If you have any concerns or questions please don’t hesitate to contact myself or Bronwyn in the
office.

We recently celebrated the milestone of 100 days of Prep. Whilst this year
has provided many challenges our Prep students (and parents and staff) are
to be congratulated on their amazing start to school life! 
The 100 days have been quite different to the normal school structure but
nonetheless they have been memorable and something to celebrate.
Well done to all the students whom put so much time, energy, effort and
creativity into developing their various representations of the 100 days. It
was fantastic to see some students (and staff) dressing up as older versions
of themselves to commemorate this day! Pics are included in this linkletter!

Your supportive role
Setting the emotional tone
Focusing on what you can control
how to deal with disappointment

IOn Tuesday 25 August, the Department of Education and Training is presenting a free webinar for parents and carers by
renowned child psychologist Dr Michael Carr-Gregg, on building family resilience during coronavirus (COVID-19).
Parents and carers play a vital role in helping children feel safe through uncertain times.

Dr Carr-Gregg’s webinar is aptly named Managing the Coronacoaster – Tips for building resilient families in the coronavirus
era. In this webinar, Dr Carr-Gregg provides tools and strategies for parents and carers to help manage the lockdown and
remote learning. 

Topics include:

·        
further resources and whereto get help. Dr Carr-Gregg’s presentation will run for 45 minutes. This will be followed by a 15-
minute question-and-answer session in which parents and carers can ask Dr Carr-Gregg questions.
Webinar details
When: Tuesday 25 August  Format: online via Webex
Time: 7:30pm                            
How to register
To register and for more information visit the Managing the Coronacoaster – Tips for building resilient families in the 
coronavirus era eventbrite page.
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100 Days of Prep

School Fees

Free Parent Webinar      Tuesday 25th August online via Webex



The Department of health and human services are coupling with the Red Cross to support eligible families in accessing
$400 to purchase food and family provisions.
What is the Extreme Hardship Support Program? 
The Department of Health and Human
Services (DHHS) is commissioning the Red Cross to deliver an Extreme Hardship Support 
Program to provide financial assistance,
information and referrals to people living in Victoria who are experiencing significant 
hardship as a result of the coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic and are unable to access 
other forms of Victorian Government and Commonwealth Government income support. 
The program is targeted to support the most vulnerable in our community –  including
temporary and provisional visa holders and undocumented migrants with little or
no income, savings or community support. In addition to the work of the Red
Cross, the Brotherhood of St Laurence will support community organizations to identify
and support eligible people to apply. 

Who can apply?
To apply, you must:
☐         live in Victoria, and
☐         be unable to access Commonwealth income support (such as JobKeeper or JobSeeker) or the  Victorian

International Student Emergency Relief Fund, and
☐         have zero or very limited income, savings or community support, and
☐         be a temporary or provisional visa holder, or an undocumented migrant.

How do I apply?  To apply for emergency financial assistance go to the Red Cross website www.redcross.org.au/vicrelief.
You will need your passport and bank statements showing transactions for the last three months.  
If you fulfil this criteria, please contact the Redcross as appropriate.
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Additional Support

2021 Prep Enrolment - Please enrol now!
Places are filling fast and soon will be ceasing our enrolment processes.
Demand for enrolments is high and we don’t want anyone connected with the school to miss out. Lodging your enrolment
asap will allow the school to adequately plan for 2021.
 
 
Wishing everyone a wonderful weekend.
 
Regards,
Michael                                                

Art   art  ART!!
Pull out the dress ups, next week's Art lesson for year 3-6 invites families to work together to recreate a well-known piece of
Art. So practice your best Mona Lisa smile. Or perhaps refashion a fancy dolly into Rembrandt's collar and get happy snapping
the camera. There are no limits to the choices available. 
If you are a little camera shy, why not dress up the dog or take a walk and recreate Monet's water Lilies.
That never ending washing pile getting you down....reassemble it into a Starry Night. From our experience it's a fun way
to fill an hour and have laugh at yourself.  We are on the edge of our seat waiting for your creations.
Mrs Cordwell & Mrs Phillips have some wonderful examples in this linkletter to get your imagination firing!  









Re-create
Art



SCIENCE
Lets celebrate 

SCIENCE WEEK IS HERE
FROM 15 - 23RD AUGUST

What a busy bunch of scientists our WHPS students are! 

The Prep students learned about the Aboriginal seasons and coloured in a poster
featuring the animals and plants used to mark the turning of the 6 seasons of South
East Australia.
 Our Grade 1 and 2 students continued to give their torches a workout, this week
using them to determine what different materials were transparent, translucent and
opaque. 
There were paper planes flying everywhere at the homes of our Grade 3 and 4
students, including down hallways, off decks, in backyards and from cubby houses,
as they continued to explore the forces of flight. 
Meanwhile, armed with rubber gloves, our Grade 5 and 6 students produced a
gooey and gross casein plastic through an irreversible change experiment.



 Out of the mouths of babes:
I was taking the opportunity to get out in the local area and get some exercise with my girls
last weekend  when I literally stumbled across an initiative from Nillumbik Council that I
thought was great. On a stretch of local footpath the council had stencilled short pieces of
writing from locals about their experiences during  Co-vid 19. One piece in particular stood
out to me, written from a child’s perspective. There are no doubts that this period has
brought significant challenges, but it was also refreshing to see this person looking at the
positives and what good can come out of the current situation. It prompted me to think
about what more I could do to connect with my family and what fun, laughter, interest and
learning I can bring to this time for them. If our kids need to be more isolated from their
friends physically at the moment, it’s an opportunity for them to be more connected to us.  I
thought it was worth sharing and took the photo below. For those interested in seeing this
installation it is in the area surrounding the Diamond Valley Library.
6-7 Transition:
This week has been an exciting
time for our Year 6 students as
they have been eagerly awaiting
the release of information about
in which Government Secondary
School they have been offered a
place for 2021, based on their
submitted preferences. We hope
all our students have been
pleased with the school in which
they have been offered a place
and we look forward to working
with the secondary schools to
provide a smooth transition to
Year 7 for our students.
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NCCD:
Recently I met with staff to discuss the learning needs of our students and in particular those students
that require reasonable adjustments to their learning program. This information was used to establish
the data the school is required to provide the Department of Education as part of the National
Consistent Collection of Data on Students with Disability (NCCD) in August each year. Information is
attached about the NCCD process for those interested in more information. In addition to this process it
is a good opportunity for our staff to have professional conversations about the needs of all our
students and how we are supporting and catering for their learning.



At the end of this meeting we thought it might be nice to introduce some of the fur babies
that regularly appear in the background or on the couch during our meetings. So you will see
a range of furry companions involved in the meeting! I congratulate our staff on the
professional manner that they have been able to pivot to a remote learning environment and
continue to provide high quality and engaging content. The photo below took me back to the
intro for the Brady Bunch. Our WHPS family is just a little larger. Mr Kent does a good job of
playing the wholesome, caring, father figure of Mike Brady. Hang on a sec… does that make
me Carol? Might need to think of another analogy.

That’s how we became the Brady Bunch:
This year has challenged us all to work and connect
in different ways. As a school we have appreciated
the work of parents and families to support their
children working remotely and we know this hasn’t
been easy, juggling school work, work commitments
and the emotional health of the family.
It has also meant changes in how our staff work
together. Our meetings have transitioned to an
online format for starters. I thought it was worth
sharing a screenshot of a recent staff meeting. 
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Table Talk:
Discuss an act of kindness that
someone has done for you
recently that brightened your day
and why it impacted you. Maybe
you could also discuss an act of
kindness that you did or could do
for someone else that would
brighten their day.

Co-vid Supports:
We know that there are some vulnerable members of the community during this time.
Attached to this newsletter is information about a couple of initiatives and areas of
support in the community. 

Co-vid Extreme Hardship Support Program is a program managed by the Red Cross to
support Victorian families that may not be eligible for other forms of financial support that
are experiencing extreme hardship due to the implications of the Corona Virus. Please see
the attached flyer for further information. 

Also included is information from Anglicare designed to support Dad’s looking for further
support in building strong relationships with their children and is designed to provide
solutions to common parenting or carer problems. 
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Have a great weekend everyone and stay safe. A special congratulations to
our preps for their recent 100 days of school celebration.

Tony
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*Prep G - Bianca  *Prep N - Ryan  *Prep R - Eloise  *Prep M -  Felicity

*1M - Cohen, *1R - William, *1D - Darcy

*2M - Sam, *2HT - Tommy, *2T -  Lachlan

*34A -  Mary,  *34D - Abigail  *34M -  Grace  *34K -  Myles
*34G - Tahlia

 *56A - Kayla *56L - Oliver *56J - Oscar  *56H - Hilla

Specialists: 
*Library - All Prep Students :-) *Science -  Maurice 34M  *Music - Mila PG
*PE - Erica 56J  *Mandarin- Lucas 56L  *Art - Marc 1R

S t u d e n t s  o f  t h e  W e e k
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Well done to all of our superstars!
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*Prep G - Serena *Prep N - Scarlett  *Prep R - James  *Prep M - Lachlan

*1M - all students!! legends! *1R - Ben *1D - Finley

*2M - Julias *2TE - Rory *2T- Brody

*34A - Amber  *34D - Tuna *34M - Aerynn  *34K - Elijah *34G - Ethan

 *56A - Maggie  *56L - Erin *56J - Daniel *56H - Lylah

Specialists: 
*Library - Samantha 1D & Laily 34D *Science - Isaac 56A   *Music - Kai PG
*PE - Asha 34D *Mandarin- Zoe 56J *Art - Jasmine 34G
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Hello our Book-Loving freinds!

This time each year we would normally be rushing around putting together the last minute
touches for our Book Week Parade costumes. 

Good news and we will still be able to enjoy THE BEST WEEK OF THE YEAR however; it wont be
until October!! 

The Children's Book Council of Australia (CBCA) has postponed Book Week celebrations until
OCTOBER 17th -23rd 2020 and at WHPS we will hold our Book Week Parade on Wednesday 19th
of October from 9.10am. 

This year's theme is Curious Creatures/Wild Minds and while you have some extra time on your
hands why not start to reserach your favooite book character that fits best with the theme.  

Please visit the CBCA website at https://www.cbca.org.au/ for some inspiration and I can't wait
to see what amazing costumes you will come up with. 

Great News!!! this year the Premiers’ Reading Challenge has been extended by two weeks. 
That will give you a little more time to finish your books and also sumit a review for the Book Review
Competion. 
To enter the Book Review Competition, all you need to do is submit a review for any of your
Challenge books, and primary school students can even submit a drawing of your favourite part of a
book if you like.This year two winners will be selected randomly so why not enter now! 
It's easy and you will have the chance to win a pack of books for yourself and a virtual visit from Tim
Harris, one of these Australian authors,  for your whole class!
                                The 2020 Challenge will now close on Friday 18 September!

Book Week 2020 Postponed

Premier's Reading Challange Closing Date Extended
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Elisha: Why do you think looking after your wellbeing is so important?
Ava: There are a lot of different elements to wellbeing which are all very important. We want to be happy and
healthy and feel good about ourselves. In order to feel happy and healthy we need to get a good night sleep,
go outside for fresh air, eat healthy food, practicing mindfulness and make sure we stay connected with our
friends and family, especially during this challenging time.  
Heidi: Why is it important to eat healthy to maintain your wellbeing?
Ava: A healthy diet is important for your wellbeing because if you eat healthy then you’ll feel good on the
inside! Research has shown that a healthy diet can help you concentrate and stay focused on tasks because
you are getting the right nutrients that your body and brain need to work properly. Eat healthy, stay happy!
Elisha: During remote learning, how are you staying physically active?
Ava: I have been getting outside a lot and having regular brain breaks. Some of my favourite things to do on
a sunny day is kicking the footy with mum or dad, shooting hoops in the backyard and riding my bike.
Heidi: Do you practice mindful breathing and do you think that it helps you?
Ava: Yes, I like to practice mindful breathing because it helps me feel calm and relaxed. We do mindful
activities over Seesaw and after doing these I always feel focused and calm, ready to tackle the day.
Elisha: What kind of ‘flow’ activities do you enjoy? 
Ava: Some of my favourite flow activities are kicking the football and doing mindful colouring. When I’m
kicking the football everything goes away and I’m in the moment. When I’m doing mindful colouring the time
passes quickly and it makes me feel relaxed.
Heidi: What do you do if you feel overwhelmed and want to clear your thought-traffic?
Ava: I like to step away and take a moment for myself. I’ll often grab some brain food, like a piece of fruit, and
a drink and when I return I focus on one thing at a time and don’t get stressed over it.
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From the Wellbeing Captains
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Hello wonderful WHPS community! 
This is Heidi and Elisha, your Wellbeing captains.

We would like to share an interview we did with Ava McCallum, one of our school Captains where she
explains the importance of wellbeing and what she does to stay happy and healthy.

Remember to take care of yourself and your loved ones duringRemember to take care of yourself and your loved ones duringRemember to take care of yourself and your loved ones during
these challenging times.these challenging times.these challenging times.
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Free Choice Writing












